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7th September  2018
Dear Parents and Carers, 

A very warm welcome back to Littletown as we start the new school year. A special welcome to all the new parents and children joining our Littletown family for the first time this week. The start of every year sees a certain amount of change in schools, but this September sees us begin a number of different journeys in the school. I have been really pleased with the positive way the school year has started and the feedback from children, parents and staff I have received. Some quotes from children about some of these things can be read in the children’s news section below. I will just elaborate of some of these developments below. 

This week children have been enjoying freshly cooked on the premises school meals with fresh, local ingredients from our new catering partners Fresha. Numbers have increased and the vast majority of feedback has been very positive. The kitchen underwent significant renovation works during the summer break. My thanks to the Fresha staff at Littletown for being positive, friendly and flexible with staff and children as we work our way through a raft of new arrangements. Thanks also to parents, especially new parents, for their patience regarding complications with parentpay and booking school meals. I hope all of these have been rectified over the course of the week.

In school assemblies children have had introductions to Growth Mindset and Mental Health. Mrs Hawkins shared how we will be working with children to develop their resilience and perseverance over the course of this year as this is a key to learning and personal development. Mrs Newman and Mrs Huguerre introduced children to the concept of Mental Health and how we need to look after our brains just as much as we need to look after our bodies. Look out for much more information on these two areas in the coming weeks. 

Today I spoke to the children about new behavior reward systems being introduced this year. From Monday next week your child may return home wearing a green dot sticker. This means that they have been noticed by a member of staff for doing something right/well. Children have been challenged to remember exactly what the sticker was given for, so when stopped and asked by other children and staff at school they get to affirm the act and the value of it several times over. Please ask your child what the sticker is for when they get home. This is part of our plan for changing the culture at school to notice and name positive things for the children. 
In the classroom children have been beginning the new approach to Maths learning through the Maths Mastery programme ‘Power Maths’. Children have been enjoying using their new practice books and text books to work in the mixed ability pairings to solve maths problems and explain their thinking. Classes have also started engaging in their new Curriculum projects via the Cornerstone Curriculum model. 
Yours faithfully,
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Mr Perkins

Principal 
News from the children – Quotes on the first week back on new initiatives:
On Maths…

‘We like our new books’

‘We power through it’

‘We are learning new things’

‘We like the challenge’ 

On Growth Mindset..

‘Its about how we just keep trying’

‘We are learning to persevere’

On Cornerstone Curriculum..

‘We like the book ‘Silver Sword’ 
‘We’re going to get to do so much more learning’ 
‘Using our ipads to make our teeth look rotten is brilliant’

On school dinners…

‘Yummy!’

‘It smells amazing’

‘They are really, really nice’

‘The new kitchen ladies are really nice’ 

‘It tastes better and is more filling than it used to be’ 

Staff News 

This week we welcome Chris Desborough to our staff team. Mr Desborough works as a full time Teaching Assistant in Year 4. We also welcome new Trainee Teachers with us through the Devon Primary School Initial Teacher Training James Hamblin in Year 5 and Cathrine Perry in Year 1. 
Mrs Childs begins her role as Pupil Premium Champion. Our new Key Stage Leaders begin their roles this week as follows:

Miss Croft – Early Years  (Nursery and Reception)

Mrs Newman and Mr Luxton – Key Stage1  (Year 1 and Year2)

Mrs Fallon – Key Stage2 (Year 3,4,5,6) 

Messages 

Information evenings
To enable you to be more informed about curriculum developments in the school and how your children are learning at Littletown this year we will be holding a range of information meetings for different subjects and different age groups over the Autumn Term. A letter giving more details will be coming out to you next week. However, if you have any questions please don’t wait to get in touch and ask them. 
Mealtime assistants

We are currently looking to recruit more MTAs at the school. Please do let us know at the school office if you are interested.  Even if you are not available everyday of the week, please do ask at the school office.

Premises developments

Unfortunately due to complications over the Summer scheduling work continues in the school on premises developments. We anticipate the Year 3 / 4 boys toilets to be completed by next Friday and the Community Room is very nearly complete and ready for use. 

Choir

A reminder from Mrs Binmore that choir starts next Wednesday 3:15 – 4pm in the school hall for Years 4-6. Year 3s will be able to start after half term. 

Parking

From next week I will be back out on the road from time to time checking that drivers are adhering to the safety measures in place to protect children leaving the school. Please ensure you do not park on the zigzags, double yellow lines, across the junction, opposite the junction, on the speed bumps or in the staff car park. PCSO Shelton will also be joining me to regularly monitor the situation over the course of the year. 
School events/Dates 

Week beginning 10th September :

	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	
	
	Choir starts Y4-6
	PTFA AGM 3:25
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